City of Venice Police Officers’ Pension Fund
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING

August 10, 2011
CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Kevin McGrath called a special meeting of the Board of Trustees for the City of Venice Police Pension Fund to order at 10:20 AM.  Those persons present included:

TRUSTEES




OTHERS

Kevin McGrath, Chairman
             Tim Nash, Bogdahn Consulting 

James Magero                                 Lee Dehner, Christiansen & Dehner



Andy Leisenring                               Linda Runkle, Pension Resource Center
Robert Palmieri                                Doug Lozen, Foster & Foster
Andy Devries                                   
doug lozen, Foster & foster

Doug Lozen appeared before the Board on behalf of Foster & Foster to discuss potential cost saving reductions to the pension plan.  He explained that there are three factors which could result in cost savings, including: 1) favorable actuarial experience; 2) reduction of benefits prospectively; and 3) changing actuarial assumptions.  
Mr. Lozen advised that benefit reductions may not be made to benefits that were in place March 1, 1999 without jeopardizing the loss of State tax receipt funds.  He reviewed the changes that have occurred since March of 1999, and explained that the multiplier was increased from 3.25% to 3.33% on October 1, 1999, from 3.33% to 3.42% on March 28, 2000, and from 3.42% to 3.5% on November 28, 2000.  He advised that the multiplier could legally be reduced to 3.25%, effective for new hires, or for future years of service after passage of an ordinance amendment.
Mr. Lozen also reported that the normal retirement age for a police officer with 10 years of service was reduced from 55 years of age to 50 years of age in 2002, and advised that the normal retirement age could be increased to 55 years of age.  He explained that a reduction of benefits to the March 1, 1999 level could result in potential cost savings to the City in the amount of $152,328.  He advised that the exact amount of savings will be determined actuarially.
Mr. Lozen recommended that the Board request an Actuarial Experience Study prior to the October 1, 2011 actuarial valuation.  He advised that the state department of retirement may request that the investment earnings assumption of 8% be reduced, and reported that the plan has an average investment return of 9.62% since 1986.  Mr. Lozen explained that a factor that negatively affects the required contribution by the City is a reduction in force and/or a reduction in payroll costs.
A discussion of the establishment of a defined contribution plan for new hires ensued.  Mr. Lozen stated that State money would definitely be withheld if a new plan is established, and he advised that the current plan would become more expensive, because new hires would not be contributing, and payroll for the current plan would be reduced.

In response to a Trustee question, Mr. Lozen advised that the pension plan for Venice Police Officers is fairly reflective of others in the vicinity.  He reported that the multiplier is slightly higher than average, but there are no cost of living increases built into the ordinance.

Andy Leisenring made a motion to request an experience study from Foster & Foster, with the cost not to exceed $5,000.  The motion was seconded by Robert Palmieri, approved by the Trustees 5-0.  Mr. Lozen stated that the report will be prepared for distribution in advance of the next meeting, scheduled for November 9, 2011.
Adjournment

There being no further business and the next regular meeting of the Board having been previously scheduled to occur on November 9, 2011 at 9:00 AM, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.
Approved: ________________________________
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